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Docket No.: 030-13584
License No.: 52.01946-07

University of Puerto Rico
Medical Science Campus
ATTN: Ms. I. Guzman

Acting Dean of Administration
G.P.O. Box 5067
San Juan, PR 00936

Gentlemen:

SUBJECT: CONFIRMATION OF ACTION LETTER

This refers to a telephone conversation on April 5,1989, between Ms. I. Guzman
of the University of Puerto Rico Medical Science Campus and Mr. E. Kline of
this office concerning the Confirmation of Action (C0A) letter issued by the
NRC on March 27, 1989.

During this conversation, you requested that the return of the Picker dose ;

cal ibra tor, Model 632-507, Serial No. 246971, to Picker Corporation for
evaluation of the assay error associated with Phosphorus-32 be delayed until
April 21, 1989. You indicated that there had been a delay in receiving a new
dose calibrator and that the old dose calibrator was required for assaying
other radiopharmaceuticals.

l

The new date for returning the Picker calibrator to Picker Corporation for
evaluation is acceptable to the NRC.

We appreciate your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely, I

|(f4 b,]' hb 4-

W J. Philip Stohr, Director
Division of Radiation Safety

and Safeguards

cc: Commonwealth of Puerto Rico
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